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SUBJECT 


Ordinance relating to the operation of kennels and catteries, kennel-free boarding, and general signage requirements for nonresidential uses
BACKGROUND
The proposed ordinance was not transmitted by the Executive and does not contain findings.  Therefore, the exact nature of the “problem” the legislation is intended to fix has not been clearly outlined.
However, staff has received anecdotal information that the legislation is likely related to an on-going code enforcement action being undertaken by the Department of Development and Environmental Services.
SUMMARY
The legislation proposes changes in three areas of the code.  
Signs
· For nonresidential uses, allows two replacement signs, each of equal size to the original which is removed “due to visual adverse impacts relating to the construction of a public roadway”. 

Kennels/Catteries in residential zones
· Provides that setback measurements structures housing animals or outdoor animal runs/exercise areas be “measured from the centerline of a public road or right-of-way where kennel property is separated from the nearest residential property”, and

· “Lot lines created from a short subdivision or other approved segregation from the original property shall be excluded from consideration and exempt from the setback requirements of this subsection.”
Veterinary Clinics

· Eliminating requirement for floor of cement or other impervious surface on indoor dog runs
· Revising requirement for an 8-foot high solid wall surrounding dog runs to allow fences
ANALYSIS

It should be noted that the proposed ordinance, aside from having no findings setting out the specific need for the legislation, is improperly formatted (not containing complete sections) and would need to be significantly re-written in the form of a striking amendment prior to action by this committee.

As to the proposed revisions:

· The language regarding signage will be difficult to implement because there is no clear and consistently applied standard for judging when ”visual adverse impacts” have occurred  to the point that justifies a doubling of sign area.
· As for measurement of setback from the “centerline of a public road or right-of-way where kennel property is separated from the nearest residential property”, staff:

· Has no clue what “separated from the nearest residential property” means or adds in the context of this proposed measurement method,  and 
· Notes that the centerline of a road does not always correspond to the centerline of the right-of-way.

· The proposed exclusion of “lot lines created from a short subdivision or other approved segregation from the original property” will require extensive knowledge of the subdivision history of a property and it is unclear as to if or when a parcel is considered the “original property”. 
Although it is staff’s understanding that the proposed code changes appear to be driven by one situation, it must be noted that, if adopted, the new code language would apply to a wider range of properties.  These properties could be affected in many ways (both for better or worse) that cannot be ascertained at this point.   In addition, it is unclear whether or not the proposed code changes even provide the relief hoped for by the proponents of the legislation.

Therefore, staff recommends that the committee take no action until the questions and issues raised in the staff report are adequately addressed.
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0307
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